CITY OF HOMER
HOMER, ALASEKA

RESOLUTION 85-23

A RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY
OF HOMER REQUESTING LAKE STREET EXTENSION AS THE
MAIN ACCESS TO THE NEW HOMER HIGH SCHOOL.

WHEREAS, the Kenai Peninsula Borough is currently completing
construction of the new Homer High School in the downtown area; and

WHEREAS, considerable concern has been expressed as to inadequate
pedestrian and vehicular access to the high school; and

WHEREAS, the Homer Advisory Planning Commission, at their regular
meeting held March 6, 1985, unanimously recommended that the
Department of Transportation and Public Facilities' maintenance
building be relocated and Lake Street be extended in order to provide
the main access to the new high school complex; and

WHEREAS, the Homer City Council concurs that Lake Street extended
should provide the main access to the new high school rather than
Fairview Avenue;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESCLVED by the Common Council of the City
of Homer that the Kenai Peninsula Borough be requested to redesign the
access and provide sufficient right-of-way across the Department of
Transportation's lot located at Lake Street and Pioneer Avenue in
order to allow immediate construction of the extension of Lake Street
to provide the main access for the new Homer High Schoecl complex.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Homer City Council hereby
instructs Administration to cooperate in this necessary change and is
further willing to participate financially in the cost of extending
Lake Street to the Homer High School parking lot.

DATED this 1lth day of March, 1985.

CITY OF HOMER

Wayn% Kessler, Mayor

ATTEST:

Kathleen Herold, City Clerk



